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Dates to Remember 
 

• Cape Photo deadline                      10/4 
• Lake Claire clean up    10/6 
• GFPS Wiine Tasting    10/6 
• CSCUMC Fall Festival                  10/13 

• CSCIA Membership Mtg               10/23 
• Halloween Happenings and GFPS 

Dance                                           10/27 
• CSCUMC Oktoberfest             10/28 
• Garden Club Harvest dinner      10/28 

• Trick or Treating at stores             10/30

       

President’s  

Perspective 

It’s that time of year again!  The 
CSCIA Board of Governors elec-
tions will take place in January 
and we are currently looking for 
Cape residents who are interested 
in giving back to our wonderful 
community by volunteering to 
serve on the Board.  There are a 
variety of different activities that 
you can get involved with, includ-
ing helping to maintain and im-
prove our fantastic parks, beaches 
and marinas, helping to set up for 
meetings, working with our part-

ners at the shopping center, or 
fellow community leaders on the 
Broadneck Council of Communi-
ties, website enhancement, help-
ing with the Strawberry Festival 
and other fun and important com-
munity events, assisting with the 
CSCIA budget, and many more 
opportunities.  If you are inter-
ested in volunteering with the 
Board, or want to talk about what 
is involved, please feel free to 
reach me at president@cscia.org.  
We are always looking for new 
ideas and folks with enthusiasm 
for our community!   
On September 20th, we held a 
meeting to discuss concerns about 
the condition of Lake Claire, and 
the beach and marina at Lake 
Claire.  What an impressive turn 
out!  We had more than 35 resi-
dents attend and share their input 
and expertise.  We are so fortu-
nate to have so many talented 
people in our community!  Back-
grounds and interest levels in-
cluded; folks who have experi-
ence working with DNR, and 
state parks, Cape Youth Sailing, a 
degree in Zoology, Master Water-
shed Stewards, engineers, envi-
ronmental scientists, experience 
with shoreline projects, computer 
skills, fundraisers, grant writers, 
“experienced volunteers,” experi-
ence with gardening and planting 
trees, and some other key ele-
ments such as; “we have time and 
energy,” “experience following 
directions,” “retired with some 

free time,” “experience with 
physical labor,” and much 
more!  It sounds like we have a 
great team!  Our next gathering 
will be on October 6th for a 
“phragmite clean up day” at 9AM 
at the Lake Claire beach parking 
lot.  We will have additional Ca-
per articles on the efforts of this 
group coming soon. 
Also, as reminders, the next 
Board meeting will be October 
15th, and the next community 
Quarterly Meeting will be on Oc-
tober 23rd at 7:30 at the Club-
house.  And don’t forget Hallow-

Notice 
MEMBERSHIP MEETING  

October  23th,  7:30pm 
Clubhouse 

At all meetings of the Association, the pres-
ence of 25 members shall be necessary to 
constitute a quorum. If there are insufficient 
members present to establish a quorum at 
the time a membership meeting is to be 
held, a substitute meeting may be called 
under the following procedure: 
 
  A.  A majority of the members present 

 calls for the substitute meeting. Then, 
 B.  The presiding officer shall set a date 

 falling within 30 days for a substitute 
 meeting of members; and 

 C.  Notice of this substitute meeting shall 
 be given 10 days or more in advance to 
 all members of the Association, and 
 shall include the following information; 

  1.  the time, place and purpose of the 
 meeting; and 

  2.  a statement explaining that at the 
 substitute meeting the members present 
 constitute a quorum. 

 D.  All absentee published ballots not 
 counted for lack of a quorum at a  

  membership meeting shall be counted 
 at the substitute meeting. 
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Cape St. Claire Improvement  
Association 

www.cscia.org 
The Board of Governors  

 
Office: Officers: 
President Kathleen Mooneyhan 
Vice-President Lou Biondi 
Secretary Mary Lamb 
Treasurer Dawn Gough Myer 
                    
Committee: Chair: 
Beaches & Parks Scott Dembowski 
Building                Josephine Gardner 
Covenants            Josephine Gardner 
Caper   Mary Lamb 
Clubhouse Mary Lamb 
Membership/  Richard Veno 
Nominating Richard Veno 
Personnel             Josephine Gardner 
Piers                     Lou Biondi 
Roads Bruce Campbell 
Website Frank Newman 
 

Budget Committee: 
Michael Buchet 

David Toy 
Scott Nogal 

Founded March 1955�Circulation 

3,030 

�In Our 56th Year 

Published by: 

 The Cape St. Claire Improvement 
Association, Inc. 

1223 River Bay Road � Annapolis, 
MD  21409 

Hours: Mon/Wed/Fri  
7:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

CSCIA Office & FAX 
(410) 757-1223  
(410) 757-1697 

Office@cscia.org 
 

Caper Staff: 
Manager:  Mary Lamb 
 410-757-0593 
 capermanager@cscia.org 

  
Editor:  Barbara Morgan       

capereditor@cscia.org 
 

The deadline for articles and ads is 
the 12th of the month. 
The Caper is published ten months a 
year and sent bulk rate to all residents of 
Cape St. Claire, all nonresident lot own-
ers, local government officials and ad-
vertisers.  Copies are also available in 
CSCIA Office, Broadneck Library and 
local stores. 

 

POLICY FOR ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS 
 

All submissions for The Caper must be 
received by the editor by the 12th of the 
prior month.  Submissions should be 
emailed as Microsoft Word attachments
(PC only) to: capereditor@cscia.org, or 
dropped off (on disc or CD) at the Club-
house.  Articles must be submitted elec-
tronically. DO NOT submit as inline text 
of email.  All articles should be clearly 
labeled with the 1) submitter's name, 2) 
phone number, 3) article filename (s), 4) 
software product and 5) version used.  
Please keep a backup copy of each file 
and do not submit disks containing ex-
traneous files.  After The Caper proc-
esses each article, the submitter’s disk 
can be picked up at the CSCIA office 
during regular hours.  The Caper Staff 
and the Cape St. Claire Improvement 
Association reserve the right to refuse 
any article, letter or advertising that it 
deems inflammatory, in poor taste or 
inappropriate. 

een Happenings on Saturday, Oc-
tober 27th!  Hope to see you there! 
 Thank you to all whose dedicated 

efforts make Cape St. Claire a 

great community! 

 
 

BOARD IN BRIEF 
September 10, 2012 

 

The September 2012 CSCIA 
Monthly Board of Governors 
meeting was convened on Sep-
tember 10, 2012 at 7:31 P.M. in 
the Cape St. Claire Clubhouse, 
Cox Meeting Room. 
 
President’s Remarks: President 
Mooneyhan thanked everyone for 
attending, and noted that the Oc-
tober BOG meeting will be held 
on October 15th, due to the Co-
lumbus Day holiday on the 
8th. The quarterly Membership 

meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 
October 23. 
 
President Mooneyhan commented 
that the meeting would begin with 
a presentation by the Cape Water 
Stewards, led by Joe Berg of Bio 
Habitats, speaking to issues that 
affect our community. President 
Mooneyhan noted that the issue 
of beach erosion was brought up 
at the last quarterly meeting. 
Minutes: 
 
August 13, 2012 CSCIA 
Monthly BOG meeting min-
utes: Governor Gardner made a 
motion to approve the minutes. 
Governor Dembowski seconded 
the motion and it was approved 
with one abstention. 
 
The Presentation: 
 
The presentation began by dis-
cussing the elements of shoreline 
erosion control, beach replenish-
ment, and management of Lake 
Claire in terms of water quality.  
A series of slides were shown il-
lustrating breakwaters placed to 
help with water and fish move-
ment. Various types of breakwa-
ters and living shorelines, to help 
prevent erosion and encourage 
beach replenishment, were re-
viewed.  Mr. Berg discussed sev-
eral sources of funding and sam-
ple costs per foot of different pro-
jects. 
 
Governor Newman mentioned 
past conversations with the DNR 
regarding grants and loans for 
shoreline projects. Mr. Berg noted 
that there is still grant money to 
be had, but that it’s most impor-
tant to have a project that’s ready 
to go before applying. Governor 
Dembowski noted that there were 
multiple interests at Lake Claire; 
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to include those who use the 
piers, the beach, the fishing and 
crabbing pier as well as access to 
Lake Claire. Mr. Berg noted that 
any project needed to address the 
needs of the community as well 
as meet all of the regulators’ re-
quirements. 
 
Governor Dembowski suggested 
that there should be follow-up 
meetings later this month with 
residents to further explore all the 
issues regarding Lake Claire and 
its beaches. 
 
The presentation concluded with 
thanks from the Board. 
 
July 31, 2011 Profit and Loss 
Statements (P&Ls): Governor 
Dembowski made a motion to 
approve these P&L statements. 
Governor Myers seconded the 
motion and it was approved with 

 

410-224-4400 

Independently Owned & Operated 

Direct Line: 
 

410-757-7080 
 

Mona@MonaLaCovey.com 
 

http://

This is not a solicitation for currently listed properties.  

http://www.AnnapolisHomeInfo.com 

Mona 
LaCovey & Associates 

Associate Broker 

CRB  ABR  CRS   

Thank You for Your Referrals 

Mona is a great source of knowledge in the real estate 
market.  From start to finish she helped us every step of the 
way, from suggestions on de-cluttering and making our 
house presentable for sale, to contractors to help with 
repairs, and anything else we needed.  Mona and her office 
were very responsive when we had questions, and we had 
a lot!  Mona was very patient and helped to ease the 
stresses of selling and buying a home.  Mona listened to our 
concerns and always took the time to call and check on 
us.  Her help was very valuable to us. 

Jen & Greg 

two abstentions. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Clubhouse: In response to smoke 
alarm issues, Governor Lamb 
noted that the clubhouse rental 
rules have been amended to pro-
hibit smoking or smoke machines 
in the Clubhouse, and violations 
would result in a forfeiture of the 
security deposit. 
 
Caper: Governor Lamb com-
mented that the Caper was doing 
well. 
 
Budget Committee: Chairman 
Buchet commented that the com-
mittee has gone over all informa-
tion and a draft 2014 budget was 
available for review and com-
ment. Chairman Buchet noted 
that the committee recommended 
raising the assessment from $95 

to $110 in addition to asking the 
County for a $10.00 increase in 
the cap. There was some discus-
sion of shared expenses and how 
they are allocated. The Board 
asked to see actual numbers from 
last year to compare with the pro-
posals.  There was discussion of 
matching income to expenses and 
where various streams of income 
should be posted.  Governor Veno 
made a motion that we refer the 
question of where the monies 
should be posted to our account-
ant to research. Governor Myers 
seconded the motion and it passed 
unanimously. 
 
Website: Governor Newman 
commented about his plan to 
make changes to the website be-
fore the end of the year. 
 
Roads: Governor Campbell com-
mented about a sight distance is-



The Caper - October 2012 Page 4  

 

Bar Only-Happy Hour Specials $6.00 for selected 
appetizers, $2.50 domestic pints, rail drinks & 
glass of house wines.  

Open everyday at 11 am for lunch, 
dinner and late night. 
Live Entertainment Thurs.-Sat. 

Weekly dinner specials after 5 pm (dine in only) 

• Mon.-buy 10 Wings, get 10 free (with purchase of a beverage) 

• Tues.– Italian Night– All Pastas $9.99, Spaghetti & Meatballs 
$8.99 and Kids eat free (one kids meal per every adult meal purchased.) 

• Wed.- $5  Burgers (with purchase of a beverage) 

• Thurs.- Prime Rib Night, 12oz. $13.99 

• Frid.– Fish Fry, 9oz  battered cod, cole slaw & fries $9.99 
• Sat.– Steak Night, different steak special every Sat. 

LOCAL  
CRABS 

sue at the intersection of Green 
Holly and Seabright.  Governor 
Lamb noted that the County, 
Traffic Engineering Division ad-
dresses sight distance issues.  
Governor Campbell noted that 
there are other problem intersec-
tions through out the Cape. 
 
Regarding the work on Cape St. 
Claire Road, Governor Campbell 
commented that once the poles 
are in place the utilities begin 
moving wires. Governor Camp-
bell noted that BG&E and Broad-
stripe have completed their work.  
Comcast will be complete in two 
months and Verizon is last with 
six months to finish. The final 
submission from the designer is 
now in, including stormwater up-
grades by and behind the fire sta-
tion. Additional trees have been 
added as part of the reforestation. 

At least one lane of the road will 
remain open at all times during 
construction. 
 
There will be marked crosswalks 
on Cape St. Claire Road before 
Hilltop, and across Hilltop to the 
parking lot. 
 
Governor Veno had concerns 
about the tree removal for the 
hiker/biker trail. 
 
President Mooneyhan mentioned 
that a call to the County resulted 
in their coming out and clearing 
obstructive bushes by the Shell 
station. 
 
Mosquito Control: Governor 
Gardner commented that with the 
discovery of West Nile virus 
nearby, the Cape would be getting 
additional spraying. However, 

there is likely to be less spraying 
next year due to funding and in-
creased requests from more com-
munities. 
 
Zoning: Governor Gardner noted 
there is a zoning hearing on Sep-
tember 20th at 10 A.M. to deal 
with a recent variance request. 
 
Beaches and Parks: Governor 
Dembowski noted that the big 
issue is Lake Claire and the 
beach, which had already been 
discussed.  He commented that 
during the season, 31 illegally 
parked cars were towed from 
Cape lots, 27 of them being non-
residents’ vehicles. 
 
Governor Dembowski com-
mented that; 
The Cape lost quite a few trees in 

recent storms and he had or-
dered more than enough trees 
to replace them. 

The swim buoys at the Main 
Beach will be removed in the 
next few weeks. 

The Main Beach dumpster will be 
removed this fall and not re-
placed. 

A slightly larger dumpster for the 
Clubhouse corral will serve 
both the beach and the Club-
house. This will improve the 
aesthetics of the beach as well 
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as save some money. 
At this point, there are no plans to 

replace the dumpster at Lake 
Claire. The “carry in – carry 
out” trash policy is working 
quite well. 

The “carry in – carry out” trash 
policy is being considered for 
the Little Magothy pier. 

 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
There was no old business. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 
Governor Campbell noted that his 
wife would be sending an email 
to the Board requesting that the 
Girl Scouts be allowed to sell 
cookies near the Clubhouse on 
election day.  Wawa is no longer 
allowing cookie booth sales on 
their premises. 
 
President Mooneyhan mentioned 
that County zoning officials have 
been invited speak at the October 
quarterly Membership meeting. 

 
Adjournment: Governor Veno 
made a motion to adjourn from 
the regular monthly meeting. The 
motion was seconded by Gover-
nor Myers and passed unani-
mously. 
 

Cape St. Claire United 

Methodist Church 

 

Cape St. Claire United Methodist 
Church 
855 Chestnut Tree Drive 
Annapolis, Maryland 21409 
Phone: 410-757-4896 
Website - capeumc.org 
Pastor - Rev. Lys Cockrell  
  
Sunday Worship Service - 9:00 
am 
Sunday School - 10:30am - 
11:30am All ages are warmly in-
vited.  

Attendance: Governors Camp-
bell, Dembowski, Gardner, Lamb, 
Mooneyhan, Myers, Newman, 
and Veno. Also present were 
Budget Committee chairman 
Mike Buchet and member David 
Toy. 

 ANNUAL  PUMPKIN PATCH 
FALL FESTIVAL - Saturday, 
October 13th from 9:00am to 
2:00pm. Rain or shine. We will 
be having live music by Un-
clouded Day Bluegrass Band, 
McGruff Crime Dog giving out 
goodie bags, CSC Fire Depart-
ment with Fire Truck, Face paint-
ing, Hayrides, Moonbounce, 
Scarecrow making, our Pumpkin 
Patch with pumpkins and 
mums for sale, Jacobs Ladder, 
Pumpkin bean bag toss - just to 
name a few .  There be lots of 
food, drinks, Apples/Apple cider, 
Snowcones, Popcorn, plus a Fall 
Bake Sale.  AND Vendors.  There 
are still vendor spots available for 
$25.00 (size of a car parking spot 
- bring own table) For question 
email djmiller03@yahoo.com or 
call Donna at 410-991-5297 
  



The Caper - October 2012 Page 6  

 

was a big success.  Spaghetti 
sauce made right from our Shar-
ing Garden fed 130 hungry atten-
dees.  Also made from the bounty 
at the farm was zucchini bisque 
along with other sides and des-
serts. We are thankful to the CSC 
United Methodist Church for al-
lowing us to use their facility. 
 
Next up will be a Wine Tasting 
sponsored by Bella’s Liquors on 
October 6th, and our 4th Annual 
Halloween Fundraiser on Satur-
day, October 27th.   
 
All proceeds from of these events 
are to raise our match to the 
Maryland State Grant by Febru-
ary 1, 2013.  If you would like to 
help but can’t attend, you can 
send a check payable to the GFPS 
to 1223 River Bay Rd.  
 
We would like to thank sponsors 
to these recent events including: 

Goshen Farm  

Preservation Society 
  
We have a lot going in this fall, 
and it was kicked off with our 
2nd Annual Open House.  We 
had a tremendous turnout, beauti-
ful weather, the Jazz Perpetrators 
entertaining us with soothing 
melodies.  Many members, 
neighbors, family and friends 
stopped by to see all the recent 
work that was done to the house.   
The following weekend we had 
our first Harvest Dinner. That, too 

SPECIAL WORSHIP SER-
VICE - On Sunday, October 14, 
we will celebrate  "Change the 
World" Mission projects. On that 
day we will combine our regular 
worship with 5 different outreach 
projects offered to the commu-
nity. 
  
YOUTH HAUNTED HOUSE 
HAYRIDE - Sunday, October 
21st. Call the church office for 
details. 
  
OKTOBERFEST - Sunday, Oc-
tober 28th, 5pm.  Fellowship 
Hall. Special German cuisine of 
pork with sauerkraut, red cab-
bage, bratwurst, parsley buttered 
red potatoes, dessert buffet, cof-
fee and iced tea.  Children's menu 
- hot dogs, macaroni, and apple-
sauce.  Adult - $12.00, child - 
$5.00.  Advance tickets only. You 
may  call the church office, 
or Marlen (410-757-1594. Tickets 
also available after Sunday ser-
vices.  
  
HALLOWEEN NIGHT - 
TRUNK OR TREAT - 6pm to 
8pm. Held in our church parking 
lot, you'll find creatively deco-
rated cars with their trunks full of 
goodies waiting for "trick or treat-
ers" - hold the tricks, get lots of 
treats - all in one safe place.  
  

COFFEE AT THE POINT - 
Wednesday mornings -  Reaching 
out to high school youth on their 
way to school with morning cof-
fee, hot chocolate, breakfast 
snacks, goodies, and caring con-
versations. 
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BEST CONNECTION  

TRAVEL 
~since 1988~ 

 
WE’RE YOUR NEIGHBORS! 

RUBY DEGENHARD & BECKY TREAKLE 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Listen to our Travel Tips 
 

Thursday’s at 8:50am 
on WNAV 1430AM & 99.9FM 

 

410-224-4555 

  2005 West Street in Annapolis 

Sam’s Club, Trader Joes, Outback 
Steak House,  24/7 Collision 
Care, Davy Dance Academy, Del-
marva Financial Group, G. Bailey 
& Associates, LLC, JLB Enter-
prise Professional Painting, Knot 
Friends, Long & Foster, Wine 
Shop at Home, Maggio Web De-
sign, Bank Annapolis as well as 
Minuteman Press Glen Burnie.  
 
For information on any of the up-
coming events please visit our 
website www.goshenfarm.org 

Garden Club 

 

Happy harvest season from the 
Garden Club!  What a lovely time 
of year is October, with the mums 
in full bloom and the pumpkins 
dotting our porches.  October is 
also the month when gardeners 
pinch the tips of their coleus 
plants and sweet potato vines, to 
bring inside in a jar of water.  
Cuttings like these will grow 
roots over the winter and can be 
planted outside again next spring.  
Try it! 
 

The Garden Club had a very 
lively meeting in September get-
ting reacquainted after a summer 
apart.  We were so happy to meet 
two new gardening friends, 
LeeAnne and Teresa – welcome 

ladies!  We did some planning for 
our annual Harvest Dinner pot-
luck and plant raffle, to be held 
this year on Sunday, October 
28th at 6pm, when we will host 
all our Yard of the Month winners 
from this spring and summer as 
our honored guests.   
 

Speaking of which, warm con-
gratulations to our September 
winners.  We hope to see you at 
our Harvest Dinner! 
 

Area 1: Mr. & Mrs. Michael 
Maggio, 1313 Breezeway 
Area 2: Mr. & Mrs. Bill Pollock, 
1286 Cape St. Claire Road 
Area 3: Elizabeth Wnorowska, 
Eva Cebollero, 961 Highpoint 
Drive 
Area 4: Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas 
Soussanin, 1208 Hampton Road 
Area 5: Ms. Jennifer L. Mitchell, 
1160 Ramblewood Drive 
Following our Harvest Dinner, 

our next meeting will fall on 
Tuesday, November 13th, at 
7pm.  And we will meet again on 
Tuesday, November 27th, at 
7pm, for our annual wreath-
making and gift exchange.  Club 
members bring fresh evergreen 
boughs from our yards, and we 
use them to create 2 large wreaths 
that are hung at Lawyers’ Mall in 
Annapolis, along with a dozen 
other wreaths made by other local 
garden clubs.  Curious about how 
to make such a wreath?  Want to 
meet a zany-fun group of garden-
ing friends?  Please join us!  
More information is on our blog 
at capegarden-
club.wordpress.com or you can 
email flokell@verizon.net with 
any questions.   
 

Submitted by Audrey Lengbeyer 
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OYSTER NURSERY 

NEWS 

 

This was an unusual year in our 
oyster production.  The constant 
change in the weather from ex-
treme heat/drought and storms did 
not help the oysters growth.  One  
problem we had this summer was 
low capacity in the pump, low 
flow to the oysters.  Doug 
Tstouris noticed this and com-
mented how the nursery resem-
bled a science project – green 
slime, oil sheen over the oysters, 
unknown vegetation growing on 
the sides.  When Greg our 
plumber removed the clogged fil-
ter at the end of the line he was 
surprised to see a five inch crab  
surviving very well in this envi-
ronment.  We are not sure how it 
got into the system.  All of this 
contributed to a low oyster crop 

along with few Spat on the shells 
delivered. 
Our team of  Brad Knof, Rick 
Danforth, Rene Burgan, Doug & 
Madam Tsitouris with the help of 
new volunteers  Cynthia, Natasha, 
Ryan Slaby pitched in to clean 
and maintain the nursery.  We 
would never make it through a 
year with out Greg Young with 
his plumbing skills (GY Plumb-
ing) and his friend Bill Pedone 
(Absolute Plumbing). 
By the way our year has started 
again, our first (Spat/Baby Oys-
ter) shipment arrived Saturday , 
September 8th.  We distributed 
new spat to dozens of oyster gar-
dener growers in the community.  
Many are return growers from 
past years.  This year’s crop looks 
great!  It is much better than last 
year’s.  If you would like to par-
ticipate next year feel free to 
email us, the address is in the dis-

play board at the nursery.  There 
is no cost, and only a half hour or 
so a week in care required.  You 
do need a pier, either yours or 
maybe a friend’s, but  community 
piers cannot be used. 
We are in need of help for our 
program.  We raise a large num-
ber of oysters at the nursery.  It 
involves dealing with oyster 
muck, laughter, and the fellow-
ship of helping the environment 
in our community. 
The Oyster Team 
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Councilman Dick Ladd  

 

Anne Arundel County Council  
Fifth District  
September Article 
As previously mentioned, the 
County Council recently ap-
proved 15 proposed amendments 
to the Anne Arundel County 
Charter, which will be included 
on the ballot in November.  The 
questions the voters are asked to 
consider are as follows:  
Question A - Time for Submis-
sion of County Budget - “to re-
quire the County Executive to 
submit the county budget to the 
County Council at least 60 days 
prior to the end of the fiscal year 
and to require the County Council 
to adopt the Annual Budget and 
Appropriation Ordinance by the 
fifteenth day of the last month of 
the fiscal year.”  
Question B - County Executive - 
Removal from 
Office - “to pro-
vide for the re-
moval of the 
County Execu-
tive by a vote of 
not less than five 
members of the 
County Council 
for failure to 
qualify under the 

••••    Every Monday is Senior Citizen DayEvery Monday is Senior Citizen DayEvery Monday is Senior Citizen DayEvery Monday is Senior Citizen Day    
10% 10% 10% 10% OFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or OlderOFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or OlderOFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or OlderOFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or Older    

(except sale items ) 

••••    Every Tuesday is Wine DayEvery Tuesday is Wine DayEvery Tuesday is Wine DayEvery Tuesday is Wine Day    
10% 10% 10% 10% OFF on Wine PurchaseOFF on Wine PurchaseOFF on Wine PurchaseOFF on Wine Purchase (except sale items ) 

••••    All Sales begin on WednesdayAll Sales begin on WednesdayAll Sales begin on WednesdayAll Sales begin on Wednesday    

 

Sign up for wine tastings by 

emailing vsannapolis@verizon.net 

For information on Friday night 
Beer tastings and other special 

events.  

St. Margaret’s 

Church  

Holiday  

Bazaar 

 

St. Margaret’s Church on Broad-
neck Peninsula (1601 Pleasant 
Plains Rd) will host its annual 
bazaar from 9:30 till 2:00 in the 
Parish Hall on Sat., Nov. 10. 
There will be local crafters and 
vendors with door prizes pro-
vided. Come and shop for gifts 
including jewelry, baskets, pot-
tery, home decorative items, pho-
tography, hand painted plates and 
glassware. 
The Youth group will provide 
morning refreshments and lunch. 
There will be a baked goods ta-
ble. Door prizes and table fees 
will be donated by each vendor to 
benefit the work of the Youth 
Group as they plan their next pil-
grimage trip. 
Free admission. Call 410-974-

0200 for information. Directions 

available at www.st-

margarets.org.  

Charter, for conviction of certain 
crimes and for failure to perform 
the duties of office for 180 days 
and providing for the forfeiture of 
post-employment County benefits 
if removed for conviction of cer-
tain crimes.”  
Question C - County Council - 
Removal from Office - “to pro-
vide for the removal of a member 
of the County Council, by a vote 
of not less than five members of 
the County Council, for failure to 
qualify under the Charter, for 
conviction of certain crimes, or 
for failure to perform duties for 
180 consecutive days and provid-
ing for the forfeiture of post-
employment County benefits if 
removed for certain causes.”  
Question D - County Council Va-
cancy - Failure to Appoint - “to 
require that if the County Council 
fails to fill a vacancy on the 
Council within 30 days of the va-
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cancy, the County Executive shall 
appoint an applicant, either se-
lected by the party Central Com-
mittee, or for an applicant not af-
filiated with a Central Committee, 
from a list provided by the 
County Council, as the new coun-
cilmember.”  
Question E - Retiree Health 
Benefit Reserve Fund - “to re-
quire the County to establish a 
fund for the payment of any 
County retiree health care bene-
fits as shall be approved by ordi-
nance of the County Council and 
to allow the County Council to 
establish that fund as a trust fund 
to be called the Retiree Health 
Benefits Trust.” 
Question F - Line Item Veto - 
Comprehensive Zoning Ordi-
nances Only - “to limit the 
County Executive’s line item veto 
authority to comprehensive zon-
ing ordinances only.”  
Question G - County Council - 
Term of Office - “to change the 
commencement of a term for a 
County Councilmember to the 
first Monday in December to co-
incide with the date when the 
councilman is qualified.”  
Question H - Legislative Session 
Days - “to provide for an August 
legislative recess, with the option 
of an August legislative session 
by a majority vote of the County 

Council.”  
Question I - Annual Audit - “to 
require an annual audit of all 
County offices, departments, and 
agencies, by an independent firm 
of certified public accountants 
and to allow the County Council 
to except from this requirement 
those special taxing districts 
which are otherwise required by 
State or County law to have peri-
odic independent audits.” 
Question J - Use of Bond Premi-
ums - “to require that bond premi-
ums generated from the issuance 
of County bonds be used only for 
the funding of capital improve-
ments financed by the bonds.”  
Question K - Charter Revision 
Commission Membership - “to 
provide that the membership of 
the Charter Revision Commission 
be comprised of a number of citi-
zens that is equal to the number 
of councilmanic districts in the 
County, and that each member of 
the County Council shall make 
one appointment to the Charter 
Revision Commission.” 
Question L - Board of Appeals - 
Term Limits - “to provide that a 
person is not eligible for appoint-
ment to the County Board of Ap-
peals for a third consecutive term 
if he has served two consecutive 
terms as of or after the term com-
mencing January 4, 2011.” 

Question M - County Ethics 
Commission - Term Limits - “to 
limit the number of terms for the 
members of the County Ethics 
Commission to two consecutive 
terms.” 
Question N - Return of Bills - “to 
clarify that a bill passed by the 
County Council but returned un-
signed by the County Executive 
without a statement of approval 
or disapproval becomes law on 
the tenth day after presentation.”  
Question O - Budget Procedures - 
Definition of Copy - “to include a 
definition of the term “copy or 
copies” to include paper, elec-
tronic or digital copies with re-
spect to budgetary and fiscal pro-
cedures.” 
A more detailed discussion of 
these proposals will be posted on 
the County website.  I will gladly 
discuss any of these proposals if 
you call our office at 410-222-
1401.  
I would also like to call your at-
tention to an October 15 League 
of Women Voters, Congressional 
Candidate forum for Congres-
sional District 3 (the lower 
Broadneck Peninsula) and Con-
gressional District 4 (Severna 
Park).  District 3 candidates:  Paul 
Drgos (L), Eric Knowles (R) and 
Congressman John Sarbanes (D).  
District 4 Candidates:  Congress-
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Weekend 

rates as low 
as $275 

Come  
enjoy  

the Cape ! 

 

$$$$ 50.00 COUPON $$$$ 

JP PLUMBING 
 

410-757-8157 410-224-4820 

Serving Cape St. Claire for 25 years 

• Plumbing repairs 
• Goulds well pumps 
• Sewer & drain cleaning 
• Bath Remodeling 
• Ruud water heaters 

• Sewer repairs &  Replacements 

• Well tank replacements 

• Gas lines 

• Video inspect sewer lines 

• Schuco Solar Water heaters 

• Polybutylene Water Service Replacements 

 

Saturday Service Available 

Jim Phaneuf– Md # 6700 

www.jpplumbinginc.net 

EXPIRES 6-30-2012 

Save the Date for the 
4th Annual 
Goshen Farm    
Halloween Fall     
Fundraiser 

October 27th 
7 to 11 pm 

CSCIA Clubhouse 
50/50, silent auction, food, 

beer & wine 
DJ and fun 

More info to come 
Www.goshenfarm.org 

All proceeds benefit the restoration 
of the historic Goshen Farm house 

woman Donna  Edwards (D) and 
Faith Loudon (R).  The forum 
will be held in the Woods Memo-
rial Presbyterian Church audito-
rium between 7 and 9 p.m.  I look 
forward to seeing you there.  
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Calling All  

Candidates!!! 
 

Help your community be the best in Anne Arundel 
County by volunteering to serve on the CSCIA 
Board! 
 
The are five board seats available in January and we 
are looking for candidates for the CSCIA Budget 
committee as well. 
 
The deadline for submitting your nomination is No-
vember 15. 
 
Please send your self-nomination to Mary Lamb, 
Nominating Committee Chair, at: 
 
 Nominating2012@csica.org 
 
You may also drop off your contact information at the 
CSCIA office: 
 
1223 River Bay Road 
Annapolis, MD 21409 
410-757-0450 

Cape Saint Claire  

Improvement Association 

 

The Cape SIGNBOARD  
 

Please contact Mary Lamb at  

signboard2012@cscia.org for  

reservations or information 
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Looking for a  

Baby Sitter?  
 
Check out the Baby Sitters list 
which is  online at  
 http://cscia.org/caper/
BabySitters.cfm.  Email            
Capereditor@cscia.org to be 
added or removed from this list. 

Looking for  

Community  

Organizations? 
 

http://cscia.org/clubs/clubs.cfm 
 
Find more great information 
about our community at  
www.cscia.org 

Want to know what’s going on in the Cape?  Join the “I 
Live In Cape St. Claire” Facebook page.  You will find 
conversations on issues affecting our community as well as 
about schools and community 
events, items for sale and even 
missing pets.  
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HAY RIDES, PUMPKINS, FACE PAINTING, 
MOON BOUNCE, SCARECROW MAKING, 

CRAFTS AND MORE……. 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 27th  

JOIN YOUR FRIENDS AND NEIGHBORS FOR A HALLOWEEN EVENT IN 
THE CLUBHOUSE CORRAL (next to the clubhouse) 

FROM 10 AM UNTIL 3 PM. 
$5.00 PER CHILD (PRICE INCLUDES ACTIVITIES, HAYRIDE AND 1 PUMPKIN) 

$6.00 ADDITIONAL FOR SCARECROW MAKING SUPPLIES 
ADVANCED REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED 

 
FAMILY NAME___________________________PHONE #____________ 

 
ADDRESS___________________________________________________ 

CHILDS NAME_______________________AGE____________________ 

CHILDS NAME_______________________AGE____________________ 

CHILDS NAME_______________________AGE____________________ 

CHILDREN ATTENDING _______________ X $5.00 = _________ 

NUMBER OF SCARECROWS TO BE MADE X$6.00 = _________  

SUPPLIES INCLUDED FOR SCARECROW- STRAW, PANTS, SHIRT, TWINE,GLUE, FACE MAKING MATERI-

ALS ETC… (YOU MAY BRING YOUR OWN STRAW HAT IF DESIRED) 

CHECKS SHOULD BE MADE PAYABLE TO STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL AND 

RETURNEDWITH REGISTRATION ASAP AS SPACE IS LIMITED!! 

PLEASE COMPLETE THE ABOVE REGISTRATION FORM AND  

RETURN WITH 

PAYMENT TO HALLOWEEN HAPPENINGS -1180 SUMMIT DRIVE                           

ANNAPOLIS, MD 21409 (410-757-0593) 



The Caper –  October 2012 Page 15  

Local Resident 44 Years  

Spotlight– Bergman’s 

Dry Cleaner 

For more than 20 years, Bergman 

Cleaners and Tailors has been 

taking good care of their custom-

ers in Cape St. Claire!  When 

Frank and Claire Chung moved to 

the United States in 1988 from 

South Korea, it didn’t take them 

long to open the dry cleaning 

business in our shopping center in 

1989.  At that time, only a few 

familiar business where here – 

Grauls, TNT Hair Salon, and 

Bella’s, along with a couple of 

others.  Over time, Frank and 

Claire have seen not only the 

shopping center businesses 

evolve and develop, but also our 

community, and the families they 

serve every day.  When they first 

moved here, Frank and Claire had 

to practice a new language and 

customs and had to adjust very 

quickly.  They credit the commu-

nity of Cape St. Claire for being 

filled with people who are very 

kind and made them feel wel-

come when they first came to the 

United States and over the past 

many years.  Bergman’s Cleaners 

specializes in organic cleaning, 

and offers same-day service as 

well as special spot-removal ser-

vice.   As Frank said; “Customer 

service is our calling.”  

They are members of 

the Dry cleaning and 

Laundry Institute (DLI), 

and were named “Best 

Dry Cleaner” by a recent 

Reader’s Choice contest 

hosted by The Capital.  

Come and experience 

their professionalism 

and excellent service 

first-hand  by visiting 

  
TRICK OR TREAT AT  

THE SHOPPING CENTER 

ON  TUESDAY,  OCTOBER 30, 2012  JOIN YOUR 

FRIENDS AND NEIGHBORS AS THEY DRESS UP 

AND TRICK-OR-TREAT AT THE CAPE ST. CLAIRE 

SHOPPING CENTER. TRICK-OR- TREATING WILL 

BEGIN AT 5PM AND LAST UNTIL 6:30 PM OR UNTIL 

THE CANDY IS GONE!!! LOOK FOR THE SIGNS IN 

THE WINDOWS OF THE LOCAL MERCHANTS TO 

IDENTIFY THOSE PARTICIPATING.  

 

AS ALWAYS DO NOT FORGET TO SAY THANK 

YOU!!!! 

them at 1340 Cape St. Claire 

Road, and see their website at:  

www.bergmancleaners.com. 
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